March 26, 2019

TAREMTUM RECREATION BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

The regular meeting was called to order by the President Carrie Fox with the pledge of allegiance.

Members of the board present were: Gina Landa, Becky May, Carrie Fox, Loraine White, Hugh Fox, Cindy Homburg, Tim Rapp and Barbara Magnetta. Also in attendance was Borough Manager, Michael Nestico.

Motion to approve the minutes was made Cindy Homburg second by Hugh Fox. Unanimously approved.

Carrie gave her report, first that Creighton Printing did an outstanding job and combined everything on the back of the flyers to go in the water bills. She also reported that the Pastor Gregg's plaque is being made and that Pastor Beck is in the process of planning the dedication.

She told board members that the Great American cleanup is planned for May 4th. She personally will be sphere heading a cleanup from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. Anyone can volunteer to help if they so wish.

Gina Landa gave the Treasurers report, there is \$14,140.55 left in our budget.

Under new business: Motion was needed to approve the children's crafts. Loraine made the motion, Becky seconded. Approved by all board members.

June 13th will be our first concert of the season.

Gina reported that approval was given for the dedication of the Mayor Carl J. Magnetta plaque to be held on April 13, 2019.

Cindy reported that the Water Plant and the Sewage Plant had a wonderful turn out. Jeff Adams and Tim Kuhns gave a very informative explanation of respective plants.

Carrie gave the report about the health fair, a menu then followed. Possibly a grilled chicken sandwich, etc. She also opened the business flower contest for discussion. The planters were talked about, as far as loaning them to businesses to plant beautiful flowers that would dress up our town.

We will be cleaning the Snack Shack on May 24. Everyone is asked to be there that way it will not take long.

June 6th we will be planting. Hugh made the motion, Cindy seconded. Wine barrels were suggested for the triangle coming into West Tarentum because of the large slab of concrete, Mr. Nestico mentioned that there have been merchants asking if the names on the welcome to Tarentum signs could be rotated. Carrie said we need sponsors for the signs in the park.

Becky made a motion to adjourn, Fritz seconded.

Next regular meeting is on April 0, 2019.